
F.I.S.H. (Fresh Ideas Start Here)  
Virtual Educational Workshops 

F.I.S.H.ing Via Zoom! 
Saturday, August 22nd 

    9:00 a.m. - 12:45 p.m. 

There will be 14 workshops split between two one-hour workshop 

periods plus Lunch and Learn.  

Within the pages of a hymnal one can find centuries of 
theological wisdom, spiritual insight, and practical 
guidance for faithful living. In this lunch and learn 
workshop, participants will explore creative ideas and 
accessible strategies for using hymns, psalms, and 
spiritual songs in the church’s ministry of education and 
formation for discipleship.   

                    
                           
 

 

Keynote Title:  This is My Song:  
 Hymns in Christian Formation 

 

Contact Cheryl Carson at ccarson@cfpresbytery.org 
 or (407) 422-7125 x. 204 

 Register On-line at: http://www.cfpresbytery.org/equip.html  

GayStraight@ParkLake’s next 
meeting via ZOOM will be on 
Thursday, August 20, 7:00 p.m.  At 
each meeting, we check in with 

everyone present and then move into agenda 
items. General announcements are shared 
regarding things that might be of particular 
interest to our members. After that, we move 
into a discussion of an article or topic, a brief 
devotional and closing prayer. Everyone is 
welcome to join us for a nice evening of 
fellowship and learning. For more information 
or to receive that evening's Zoom link, 
please contact Sue Thompson 
at sthomp0708@aol.com or Tony Boada 
at luis.boadadavila@gmail.com.  

 
 

Page Turners Book Club, 
 For the August book selection, 
we will be reading,   Before We 
Were Yours, by Lisa Wingate.  
We will meet via ZOOM at 10:00 am, on 
Thursday, August 27.    
Contact Anne Gardepe to receive updated 
information on details to connect to the 
meeting, annegard64@gmail.com  

Bulletin Announcements 
August 16, 2020 

Virtual "Lunch and Learn" Speaker  
          Rev. Dr. David Gambrell 
  Associate for Worship, PC(USA)                
Office of Theology and Worship 

 JOIN US FOR THESE COMING EVENTS 

“CHURCH CHAT” - Wednesday, August 26, 2020,  7 p.m. to 8 p.m.  
Join us for an evening of church conversation and sharing via Zoom.   
We will gather (virtually) to connect, catch up, and join in discussion 
around questions focusing on how the church moves forward in the 
midst of change that brings newness and loss.   Zoom information will 
be posted soon.     
 
 
 

 Race Relations Discussion - Monday, August 24, 2020 7 pm. to 8 p.m. 
Join us for a discussion group on race relations.  We will begin by reading Ibram Kendi’s 
book, “How to be an Anti-Racist”.  The group will meet regularly via Zoom.  If you are inter-
ested, join us for our first meeting, Monday, August 24, 7 p.m. to 8 p.m.  Please email Dan 
DeBevoise (danparklake@gmail.com) for more details and zoom meeting information.   
Everyone is welcome!  
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Presbyterian Women Circles  
Contact a Circle representative to order your 2020-2021, 

 PW/Horizons Bible Study book, 
                   Into the Light:  Finding Hope Through Prayers of Lament, by P. Lynn Miller 

Circle Bible Moderators meet August 24, 9:45 am via ZOOM 
Circles will begin Fall meetings September 1 

 

  Dorcas:  Circle Representative Anne Gardepe, annegard64@gmail.com  
      Bible Moderator Sandy Bogner, sandybogner@cfl.rr.com  
  Sarah:   Circle Representative &  Bible Moderator, Marian Price, marian66@cfl.rr.com 
 Joanna: Circle Representative Jan Ellis, janellism@yahoo.com 
              Bible Moderator Helen DeBevoise, helenparklake@gmail.com 
  Martha: Circle Representative Eleanore Kaney, eik58@cfl.rr.com 
  Esther:  Circle Representative Erin Cook, erincook987@gmail.com 
              Bible Moderator Anne Vercheski,  avercheski@cfl.rr.com 
 

PW Moderators Bible Study Leader, Helen DeBevoise, helenparklake@gmail.com 

Sunday School Classes and Men’s Bible Study 
A variety of classes and small groups are using Zoom to meet during this time.  If you 
would like to participate with any of these classes, please contact the individuals 
below.  If you prefer to participate by phone, you may email to connect with a phone number as well.   

  
 Disciples Sunday School Class - 9:00 am, Sunday              Email Anne Vercheski - avercheski@cfl.rr.com 
 Fellowship Sunday School Class - 9:00 am, Sunday          Email Helen DeBevoise - helenparklake@gmail.com 
 Men's Monday Bible Study - 12 pm, Monday                    Email Dan DeBevoise - danparklake@gmail.com 
 Koinonia Sunday School Class, Sundays, August 9 - 30 , 9:00 am, Email Anne Gardepe - annegard64@gmail.com 

CANNED FOOD DRIVE FOR  
WASHINGTON SHORES FOOD PANTRY 

The Washington Shores food pantry continues to be in need of items at this 
time.  Washington Shores is coordinating with other churches in the 
neighborhood to meet the growing need of food support to local families during 

the COVID-19 pandemic. 

 The next canned food collection  will be:  Tuesday, August 18 
Tuesday, September 1 and Tuesday, September 15 

Please bring donations to Park Lake on those dates between 11:00 am and 1:00 pm.  Bring 
your food pantry donations to the circle drive at the West side entrance of the Sanctuary, 
off of Highland.    

Items Requested by 
Washington Shores 

Food items: 
Cereal, Canned corn 
Saltines, Soups 
Jelly, Canned fruit 
Hygiene items: 
Toilet paper 
Toothbrushes Toothpaste 
Sanitary supplies 

 

** The surplus reflects unbudgeted income from the CARES PPP loan  

PARK LAKE FINANCES THRU JUNE 

PLPC OPERATIONS BUDGET ACTUAL  

 INCOME  $   307,320.00   $   401,101.00   

 EXPENSES  $   291,392.00   $   263,569.00   

**SURPLUS/(DEFICIT)  $      15,928.00   $   137,532.00   

 

PARK LAKE PLEDGED INCOME THRU JUNE  

  BUDGET  $   260,982.00    

 ACTUAL  $   291,787.00    

SURPLUS/(DEFICIT)  $      30,805.00    



 Church Office Hours   
 
  Reception Desk Office hours are:       
        Monday —Thursday, 9:00 am - 2:00 pm  

 To make an appointment, please call the church office  
                             at 407-841-6550 or email carolparklake@gmail.com  

 
When visiting the church office please arrive at the main office door located off of Colonial Drive. 

The back office door is for Church Office Staff or Child Care Center Staff only.  
When visiting the church office please remember to wear your face mask.  

 
In case of emergency please call or email the 

 co-pastors:  danparklake@gmail.com or  helenparklake@gmail.com.   
 

Church Staff 
 

Co-pastors Dr. Helen DeBevoise 
 Dr.  Dan DeBevoise  
Parish Associate  Dr. Linda Wright Simmons 
Organist, Director FAVO  Will Benton 
Choir Director  Robb Ross 
Child Care Center Director, Barbara Twachtman 
Financial Administrator  Linda Castle 
Church Secretary Carol Bookhardt 
Maintenance Keith Bridges 
Librarian  Alice Schmidt 
Nursery Staff Barbara Boyce 

 
Church Missionaries 

Madagascar                        Dan and Elizabeth Turk 
Mozambique Sebber Banda 
  Rev. Carlos Faquione  

Worship will be "livestreamed" on Facebook and YouTube 
via the Park Lake Presbyterian Church Facebook page, and 
recorded video of worship will be on Youtube.  Links for 
video can be found on the Park Lake Presbyterian Church 
web page.  There is no in-person worship until further 
notice.  Currently, status of the coronavirus crisis is being 
reviewed by Park Lake's Session and a decision regarding 
future in-person worship will be made.  
 

• The Park Lake prayer chain remains active.  If you would like 
to be added to the prayer chain or add a prayer concern please 
email helenparklake@gmail.com.  
 

• All in-person church meetings, events, classes, and group 
activities are canceled until further notice. 
 

• Please check the Park Lake Presbyterian Church web page at 
plpc.org for more information. 
 

Please remember your financial contributions  
   Thank you for your continued faithfulness and generosity as we continue to do 
ministry in this pandemic time.  Your financial support is a big part of our ability to 
continue to grow in our faith and discipleship in the name of Christ, to reach out in 
compassion and love to our world.   
Please send your regular tithes and offerings by mail to the church office at Park Lake Presbyterian Church, 
309 E. Colonial Dr., Orlando, FL 32801 
 

You can also give on-line at plpc.org and click “Giving” at the top of the Home Page.  You can also download 
the Give+ mobile APP and  give via text. Text a $ amount to Park Lake's Give+ Number 407-634-1303.  You 
will be sent a link where you can complete your text donation, if it is your first text donation you will set up an 
online profile.  Future gifts will be completed simply by clicking the donate button.  


